HAMPSHIRE COUNTY GROUP INSURANCE TRUST

98 KING STREET

NORTHAMPTON, MA  01060

TO:
All Trust Member Units

RE:
Minutes of February 16, 2022

Executive Committee Meeting


Via Zoom Teleconference 
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Russ Kaubris 


Lisa Banner


Michelle Hill
Rich Carmignani Jr 

Deborah Kuhn


Donna Whiteley
Denise Cashin


Emily Russo
OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea 


Cynthia Smith


Diane Sexton
Michele Komosa


CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.

Chairman Russ Kaubris called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m. with a quorum present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the minutes of January 19, 2022 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.    

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Report
The Financial Report for the month of January was presented reflecting a starting balance of $6,406,649.32 with a total monthly income received of $5,541,121.98 and monthly expenses of $6,500,569.84 with a total net monthly income of ($959,447.86) and an ending month balance of $5,447,201.46 with accounts receivable of $1,042,310.64 leaving a total of $40,849,762.19. 

Investments and CD’s for January 2022
The investments portfolio value was $14,114,104.09 with a market change of ($499,805.84) leaving a total of $13,614,298.25.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,172,494.41, with interest earned of $4,128.72 leaving a balance of $16,176,623.13.

JANUARY EXPENDITURES

The expenditures for the month of January were reviewed.  
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the full financial report be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  
WELLNESS UPDATE

Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:
· Newsletter – The February newsletter was sent out.  
· Spring Challenge – This will run April 4th to May 2nd. 
· Virtual Wellness Events – To date there have been 47 online events hosted including webinars and cook classes.  Recordings of the virtual sessions are made available via a link on FB to view anytime. There have been 5 more events scheduled for February and early March.
For more information on any wellness programs contact Michele Komosa via email at michelek@hcgit.org. 

WELLNESS MINI GRANTS

Michele stated she has had difficulty getting reports back from participants and participants have found it hard to utilize their funds due to covid.  Due to these issues, the mini grant program will no longer be offered. Michele is hopeful to begin something new such as bringing back the colonoscopy campaign or finding a way to promote biometric screenings.  

CVS COVID TEST KIT REIMBURSEMENT

Joe reported the rollout for covid test kit coverage did not work as originally planned.  It seems most needed to be purchased upfront by the member and then submitted for reimbursement.  So far only a couple dozen claims have been processed.  
BCBS SERVICE ISSUES

Joe stated we are still experiencing some issues with BCBS.  He is meeting with them later today to discuss this.  Joe also explained in our RFP process, BCBS has requested that we have a benefit comparison done by an actuary to ensure quotes are on identical benefits.  
On a motion by Rich Carmignani Jr, seconded by Lisa Banner, it was voted to allow up to $30,000 to be used to move forward with an actuarial study.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor.

MEDEX DISCUSSION

Joe stated most members are able to provide their Medicare information timely.  In the agenda packet there was a notice that one of our units uses to ensure their members are aware of the policies, as well as information provided by BCBS on Medicare guidelines in hopes that the additional information may be useful for units to share.  
EASTHAMPTON REQUEST

Joe reported that Easthampton paid their March premiums late.  They have been assessed a fee which they are requesting a one-time waiver on.  This was followed by some discussion. 
On a motion by Donna Whiteley, seconded by Rich Carmignani Jr, it was voted to allow Easthampton a one-time waiver of their late fee assessment.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor. 

EC OPEN POSITION

Joe explained we still needed someone to fill the EC vacancy for a town under 5,000.  Joe stated the Trust agreement is specific on the EC required representatives so the position cannot be filled by just anyone unless the Trust agreement was changed.  It was discussed to leave the seat open until someone representing a town under 5,000 fills it.  
NATUROPATHIC CARE

Joe stated a member reached out inquiring about coverage for Naturopathic care.  Joe inquired with BCBS who stated it is not covered by them as it is not considered to be medically necessary.  The EC had a limited discussion about this and concluded with not adding this to coverage at this time.   
ADJOURNMENT

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested to adjourn the meeting by unanimous consent at 9:56 a.m., all were in favor.  
Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Smith
Meeting Schedule
Executive Committee – March 16, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom

Insurance Advisory Committee – April 13, 2022, 10:00 a.m., via ZOOM

Executive Committee – May 11, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom
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